



## Weethalle Public School

Empowering learners for their future

## PRINCIPALS REPORT

Term 3 Week 2 25<sup>th</sup> July, 2011 Phone: 69 756154

Congratulations to Jaimee Studholme, Tye Studholme, Ky Hanlon and Jack Healy who received their special Certificates for 100% Attendance in Term 2. Well done to those students who avoided the many illnesses that were around last term.



## OUTSTANDING PERFORMANCE

Well done to Nicole Caldow and Mia McCarten who competed so admirably at the State Cross Country last week. Nicole came 35<sup>th</sup> and Mia came 24th out of 80 runners. On behalf of the whole school community, I would like to congratulate them on their outstanding performance. They enjoyed the experience and we are very proud of them both.

## TRAINING DAYS

Miss McMeekin is in Wagga today attending L3 (Literacy Program) training with all the other Riverina teachers who are doing this training. Mrs. McIntyre is teaching the infants.

Mrs. Studholme will be in Griffith on Tuesday and Wednesday continuing her Accelerated Literacy training. She will be focusing on comprehension strategies when she has the primary class on Wednesdays. Our current AL Text is called "Photographs in the Mud", which is a picture book based on the WWII battle on the Kokoda Track.

### WORKING BEE

Peter Star returned to our school today to continue with landscaping work. Thank you so much to those parents who turned up to assist with the working bee. Your help is very much appreciated and it enables us to get greater value for our money.

#### MEETING IN NARRANDERA

On Thursday I will be in Narrandera attending a review meeting for all current Low SES National Partnership Schools. The meeting will provide an opportunity for participating schools to receive updates on the Education Reform Agenda and Low SES National Partnerships. It will include curriculum updates, school case studies, and information on using the new evaluation template. Timelines for the rest of the year will also be outlined.

## **EMILY EYEFINGER**

On Friday, the whole school will be travelling by bus into Griffith to see a performance of "Emily Eyefinger" at the Regional Theatre. We will be leaving school at 9am and will be back by 3.10pm. Please ensure your child is in school uniform and has plenty of food (both lunch and snacks) and water for the day. There will be no cost to students for this day.

#### **EXCURSION**

Thank you to all the primary families for ensuring that the excursion permission/medical notes and deposits were returned. All primary students will be attending the week long excursion to Borambola. This trip is heavily subsidised by the school and P & C. The final payment of \$50 per child is now required. It would be very much appreciated if final payment could be sent to school by  $5^{th}$  August, 2011.

Keep smiling and be happy.......Cheryle

## P & C News

# MEETING & WORKING BEE CANCELLED FRIDAY 29th July

As there is now a working bee with Peter Starr today - the scheduled working bee for Friday (& P&C meeting) will be cancelled.

The P&C meeting will now be on Friday 19th August after the assembly.

#### West Wyalong Little A's Registrations

#### 2011/2012 Season

New registrations will be taken
Friday, 12 August, 2.00pm – 5.00pm
or Saturday, 20 August, 9.00pm – 12.00pm
in the Canteen at the Recreation Ground.

Tiny Tots \$ 45.00

**Under 6 – 17** \$ **60.00** for the first child

\$ 55.00 for all additional children excluding Tots

**Competition** to begin 26/8/11 until 9/12/11 **Presentation** afternoon December 16, 2011 For more information ring 6972 1593.

#### **CANTEEN ROSTER TERM THREE**

VICKI 22<sup>ND</sup> JULY

KIDS AWAY 29<sup>TH</sup> JULY

TRACY & BRENDA 5<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST

HOLLY & MICHELLE 12<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST

SHERYLL & DIANE 19<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST

TINIKA & CARRIE 26<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST

STEPHANIE & MEEGAN 2<sup>ND</sup> September

LEANNE & VICKI 9<sup>TH</sup> September

JENNY & NATALIE 16<sup>TH</sup> September

MICHELLE & TRACY 23<sup>RD</sup> September

IF YOU CAN NOT DO YOUR ROSTERED DAY PLEASE SWAP WITH SOME ONE WHO CAN IT IS UP TO YOU TO MAKE ARRANGEMENTS

THE CANTEEN HAS PURCHASED A NEW FREEZER AND LOOKS GREAT. IF ANY ONE WOULD LIKE TO MAKE SOUP AND BRING IT IN ON THEIR CANTEEN DAY THAT WOULD BE NICE.

## EDUCATION WEEK OPEN DAY

10am - School Assembly

Followed by Building Education Revolution Official Recognition Ceremony and Opening with Michael McCormack (Federal MP)

11am - Morning Tea (parents please provide a plate)

11.30 -12.30 - Open Classrooms

12.30 - 1.30 BBQ Lunch provided

1.45 -3.10pm - Student Talent Show

Everyone most welcome to attend!!